
the Church, changed the course of history. 

Today many of the reports are that other religions 

are growing faster in our country than Christôs Church.  

That may be true.  But what we donôt hear too much is that 

Christôs Church is growing so fast in some Middle Eastern 

countries that leaders of other religions are concerned that 

they are losing their influence and power.  Ultimately, I 

know this, Jesus Christ is God incarnate and was sent by a 

loving God to die for my sins and yours. He died on a 

cross, rose from the dead, and ascended into heaven.  

Through the Holy Spirit, Jesus continues to help people 

like you and me to be transformed in our hearts, minds, 

and daily lives. 

And I believe that His Church can be the powerful 

life-changing Church it was in the first century in our 

midst today.  But we need to acknowledge two things.  

First, it is not by our strength or human cleverness that the 

Church will grow.  The plans for the church are laid out in 

the Bible. We need to practice those principles and plans.  

Second, it will never become what God intended it to be 

without our daily seeking Him in prayer. If we, in our abil-

ity can build a successful Church, then somehow weôre 

thinking too small.  God calls us to build His Church be-

yond our ability.  That can only happen when we admit 

our inability on our knees.   

  

 In His Grip! 

 

  Art Helin  

   
 

The Pastorôs Pen 

Dear Friends,  
I have been reading a book entitled Forgotten God 

by Francis Chan, a California pastor.  The focus of the 

book is not the idea that we forget God (although we do), 

but that there is a member of the Godhead called the Holy 

Spirit, who gets set aside in our lives.  We understand the 

concept of a Father, and the concept of a Son.  But to un-

derstand the person of the Holy Spirit is a challenge. 

The Spirit leads us, guides us, intercedes in our 

behalf, enables us to worship, lives in us, sends love into 

our lives, testifies with our spirit, helps us, sanctifies us, 

made us alive in Christ, raised Jesus from the dead, gives 

us peace and joy and a whole lot more.  Yet somehow, 

Christians are not allowing Godôs Spirit to be part of their 

lives. 

It seems that our knowledge of the Spritôs work 

and power is very often rejected or ignored.  But in Jesusô 

absence in this world, He has sent His Spirit to be with us 

to do through us what Jesus did in and for His Twelve dis-

ciples to whom he gave the responsibility to establish His 

Church here on earth.  The Twelve, less Judas who was 

later replaced by Matthias, began to turn the world upside 

down with a simple message that Jesus came into this 

world to die for our sins, rose again to eternal life, and 

offers those who put their trust in Him both forgiveness 

and eternal life. To their number was added the Apostle 

Paul and several other apostles, most of whom were un-

named.  If we stop to think about the results from the work 

of these relatively uneducated tradesmen, there is no way 

to really explain it, except by the fact that they had been 

given wisdom, power, and a desire by the forgotten God, 

the Holy Spirit. 

What they did established a life giving organism 

we know as the Body of Christ.  This body, also known as 
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Over the next weeks and months, you will be hearing information about RAHAB House and its Ministry.  The fol-
lowing information will hopefully raise your awareness of RAHABôs efforts to offer hope to victims trapped in the dead-
end cycle of prostitution and incarceration.  

RAHAB is a non-profit Christian ministry of volunteers devoted to rescuing and restoring women who are traf-
ficked into prostitution in Akron, Ohio.  RAHAB seeks out girls who are being coerced into local neighborhoods as street 
walkers.  RABAB staff and volunteers meet with the women, pray with them, shelter them, and walk alongside them to a 
new life of freedom and healing through Jesus Christ.  The non-residential home is one of only 30 of its kind in the U.S.  It 
serves an average of 50-75 women per week who are at risk or are currently enslaved in the bondage of sex trafficking, 
addiction and abuse.   

REHAB House came to be in 2002, when the founder, Becky Moreland, listened to radio broadcast featuring a 
similar program in Chicago.  She heard her call.  After shadowing the Illinois  ministry, she approached her church leader-
ship about starting a local outreach to women on the streets.  Within minutes, a prostitute stumbled into the church foyer 
and RAHAB began the first of its many endeavors to help broken women and to provide hope in Christ.  Becky is cur-
rently attempting to open a residential ñSafe Houseò outside of Summit County where the women can experience healing 
and support.   

To learn more, go to www.rahab-ministries.org and watch the video link ñConfronting Hell with Compassionò.  
You can also join the small ñHuman Traffickingò group that meets occasionally after church on Sundays.  The next meet-
ing is scheduled for August 18th.  We welcome your participation and prayers. 

The War on Human Trafficking Committee  

RAHAB - A Ministry of Hope in  
The War on Trafficking  

This committee also par-

ticipated in the  Unveil 5

-10K walk sponsored by 

Nor thf ie ld  Bapt ist 

Church in May.  Over 

$4000.00 was raised for 

the War on Trafficking.  

Pictured are the NPC 

walkers. 

Light the Night  

Event  

Successful!  
 

About 20 members spent the evening of July 

28th building solar light kits for Compassion 

International.  These lights will be sent to a 

community in Kenya where electricity is not 

available for lighting their huts.  These lights 

will help them be able to do income produc-

ing work, school work and improve standard 

of living for the families.  Our 20 lights will 

be added to another 180 lights being sent by 

other groups.  The Mission Committee spon-

sored this event.   

Behind the Trunk  

Food Drive 
 

When is this?   August 4, 2013 
 

What is it? This is an easy food drive! All you have to do is 

purchase food and bring it to church (don't forget to leave it in 

the grocery bag!) Put the bag of groceries behind your carôs 

trunk and we will do the rest! 
 

What do you need? Right now, The Emergency Assistance 

Center is in need of canned meat, canned fruit, cereal, pasta, 

pasta sauce, rice, boxed potatoes. 

 

The Emergency Assistance Center was very thankful for our 

donations in July.  We are the first church to try this type of 

food drive and the success of the July drive was very encour-

aging to them! 



Keith Miller 1-Aug 

Shirley Griffith 2-Aug 

Cherie White 2-Aug 

Keri  Forsythe 3-Aug 

Amber Satola 4-Aug 

Loraine Ellett 5-Aug 

Maribelle Rudin 5-Aug 

Donna Jackson 7-Aug 

Owen Fox 8-Aug 

Pat Spagnola 9-Aug 

Karen Koenig 9-Aug 

Steve Brooks 13-Aug 

Womenõs Association 

We appreciate your keeping up with your pledges during 

the summer months.   

 

JULY   INCOME:      $  13,180 

  EXPENSES:    $  14,453 

 

Congratulations to 2013 NPC 

Scholarship Recipients:   
 

Courtny Bican (University of Akron)  

Sarah Hall (Kent State) 

Amber Satola (The Ohio State Univ.) 

Kristyn Van Der Meulen (Wittenberg)  

 

Thank you to those who donate to the Scholarship Fund .  

Checks can be made out to NPC, memo Scholarship Fund.  

Help us help them! 

Stewardship Report  

Cookbook News: 

At this point, we have not reached our 

goal of 150 recipes for our Women's As-

sociation Cookbook.  The deadline for 

getting the recipes in was July 31.  How-

ever, we can still accept your recipes until August 

11.  If you need them typed, get them in sooner!  

Please email them to the office or bring them by soon!  If 

you have any questions, please contact Cindy Gallagher, 

Margaret Stitt, Kathy Moore or Cindy Maxhimer. 

Meetings resume in September! 

Congregational Life  

Activities to Return  

Elder Michelle Williamson is working 

to bring back the Congregational Life 

committee which plans and organizes 

activities for all church members.  

Some ideas from the past and possi-

bilities for the future include group excursions to sport-

ing or cultural events, game nights, dinner nights, etc.  

If you have any ideas or would like to work with Mi-

chelle on this, please give her a call, or there will be a 

brief organizational meeting on Sunday, Aug 4th 

after the service in room 301. 



We didnôt have pictures in time for last monthôs edition, but here some to show what a great time was had by all!

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

VBS pictures  

Opening 
Lessons 

Snack! 

Friday Picnic and Water Slide 

NPC/VBC Golf Outing  

Saturday, September 28th     Tee Time 10 a.m.  

Astorhurst Golf Club - Walton Hills  
 

The day will include 18 holes of golf in a fun best ball scramble format, golf cart, and 
dinner.  Foursomes will be a mix of experienced and ñlessò experienced golfers.   
All abilities are welcome.  Men and Women!  The more the merrier!   
Fees and meal information pending. 


